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Department of Planning, Industry & Environment 

Industry Assessments 

GPO Box 39 

SYDNEY NSW 2001 

 

 

Attention: Jeffrey Peng 

 

PACIFIC HIGHWAY (HW10) & TOMAGO ROAD (MR302): MP 07_0031-MOD-1 - S4.55 

MODIFICATION – INCREASE OUTPUT OF ASPHALT BATCHING PLANT - 25-27 

KENNINGTON ROAD TOMAGO 

 

I refer to the abovementioned S4.55 Modification referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) on 22 

November 2021 for comment.  

 

TfNSW key interests are the safety and efficiency of the transport network, the needs of our 
customers and the integration of land use and transport in accordance with Future Transport 
Strategy 2056. 
 

Pacific Highway (HW10) & Tomago Road (MR302) are classified State roads and Kennington 

Drive is a local road. Council is the roads authority for both roads and all other public roads in the 

area, in accordance with Section 7 of the Roads Act 1993.   

 

TfNSW has reviewed the information provided and raises no objection to or requirements for the 

proposed development as it is considered there will be no significant impact on the nearby 

classified (State) road network. 

 

On DPIE determination of this matter, please forward a copy of the Notice of Determination to 

TfNSW for our records. Should you require further information please contact Masa Kimura, 

Development Services Case Officer, on 02 4908 7688 or 0407 707 999 or by emailing 

development.north@transport.nsw.gov.au. 

 

Yours sincerely  

 
Marg Johnston  

Team Leader Development Services 

Community and Place | Region North 


